
 
 

 
When life seems hard, the courageous do not lie down  

and accept defeat: instead, they are even more determined to 
struggle for a better future. 

Queen Elizabeth II 
 

Dear Parents and Carers 
It seemed pertinent to have a quote from the Queen for our week of 

Jubilee Celebrations. 
 

Jubilee Celebrations 
First of all, thank you to all the Parents and 
Carers who helped our children dress for 
today.  It was lovely to walk around school 
and see such a sea of Red White and Blue.  
Our celebrations started early this morning 
with our assembly and continued throughout 
the day.  We all had a fantastic street party 
lunch, put on by our fantastic kitchen staff - 
with everything from marmite sandwiches to pots of jelly and everything in between.  
It really was a fantastic spread—and the rain kept off which was an absolute bonus 

considering how dull it was this morning.  Celebrating continued with various games on the lawn and a disco 
on Lower Campus.  Great fun! 
 

Cake Competition 
Thank you for the contributions to the Cake Competition.  Bryan and 
James were unphased by seeing 15 cakes to taste in the judging and 
they were helped by Charlotte, from Lollies Cakes and Bakes . It was a 
very close competition and the winners are :  Abi Norris—First Prize 
Adult Baker, Anne Combstock—Second Prize Adult Baker and Joint 
Third place taken by the Lower Campus Kitchen Girls and Lynne O.  For 
the Students  Abdul came First, Spartan  Boys came second and Freddie 
in Lilac class came third.  Well done everyone! 

 
The Launch of our New School Values 
We had an amazing morning on Tuesday launching the new school 
values which went on to a fantastic cake decorating workshop for 
the parents and carers.  It was a super morning and everyone had a 
great time.  Pictures are up on social media.   
 
New Starters 
Sally Creegan has joined us in EYFS — welcome to the team!  We are looking forward to working with you! 
 
New Jobs 
We have a few new job vacancies on our website so if you would like to come and work with us in our 
amazing team, or you know someone who might, please have a look!   CLICK HERE  
 
Finally, I hope you have a fantastic weekend.  Best Regards  Nicola Jones, Headmistress 
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